HEARTLAND ELEMENTARY

SITE BASED DECISION MAKING COUNCIL 

MEETING

NOVEMBER 8, 2010
OPERATING BUSINESS
Call to Order
Our meeting was called to order by Mrs. Emily Campbell at 3:40 PM.   Those present were Emily Campbell, Ellen Raifsnider, Mitch Corbin, Karen Rich, Mary Borders, Stephanie Williams and Claudia Richardson.
Agenda

The agenda was approved by the Council to start the meeting.  No items were pulled.
Good News Report

Mrs. Campbell reported that the Partnering with Parents meeting had six people in attendance.  She received positive feedback.  She reported that meetings will be held in January 6 2010 after the Christmas break.  There will be two sessions that day, one in the morning and one in the evening to give parents the opportunity to attend which session is most convenient for them.  
October Minutes

Minutes were reviewed from the October 18, 2010 meeting.  After reviewing the minutes and revisions made, a motion was made by Karen Rich and seconded by Mitch Corbin to accept the minutes as revised.  Consensus was reached by the Council.
Public Comment
Cooper Campbell addressed the Council about the Art Club.  He showed the Council the shirts they had made and talked about how he likes the Club and what they do.  
STUDENT ACHIEVEMENT

Assessing Student Achievement

The assessment night will be held November 8, 2010 and scores will be available to parents in grades 3 through 5.  The parents will also be shown how to get online and access our school’s scores.
PLANNING
Mrs. Campbell reported that they went to the SACS training and will have two years to complete everything to be SACS accredited. There are seven standards that will have to be achieved for this process.  The Self Assessment needs to be turned in January for the February timeline.  Mrs. Campbell and Mrs. Goodman will attend the SACS Review in Oldham County on November 29th and 30th.
BUDGET REPORT

Per Pupil Allocation/Local Budget
The per pupil budget and the local budgets were reviewed by the Council.  A motion was made by Claudia Richardson to accept the Per Pupil budget and a second was received by Ellen Raifsnider.  Consensus was reached by the Council. A motion was then made by Ellen Raifsnider and seconded by Karen Rich to accept the Local Budget.  Consensus was reached by the Council.
COMMITTEE REPORTS

None
NEW BUSINESS

Accident Report
The accident report was reviewed by the Committee with no action taken.

Tutoring Services

ELT (Extended Learning Time) contract proposal was reviewed and after discussion and revisions made, Stephanie Williams made a motion to accept the proposal as revised.  Claudia Richardson seconded the motion.  The motion received consensus by the Council.

OLD BUSINESS
Committee Policies/First Draft
The committees were discussed by the Council and the following were decided upon:

1. Planning/PD

2. Assessment

3. Technology & Resources (with changes)
These were approved.  

Class Configuration

The Council decided that classes should stay where they are at the moment and be reviewed monthly to see what enrollment numbers are at that time.  Mitch Corbin made a motion to accept this decision and Mary Borders seconded this motion.  Consensus was reached by the Council.

ON-GOING KSI

Mrs. Campbell explained KSI to the Council. 

EXECUTIVE SESSION

A motion was made by Karen Rich for the Council to go into Executive Session to discuss personnel at 5:14 pm.  The Council came out at 5:18 pm.
After the Council came out of Executive Session, Claudia Richardson made a motion to post a position for second shift custodian.  Stephanie Williams seconded this motion and consensus was reached by the Council.
ANNOUNCEMENTS
The following announcements were made by Mrs. Campbell.
· Veterans Day program to be held November 9, 2010

· Family Feast for PK-2, held November 18th
· Skate Night, Tuesday, November 9th
· Thanksgiving Break, November 24th through November 26th.

AGENDA

Our next meeting will be December 13, 2010 at 3:30 pm with the same agenda.  

With no further items on the agenda, Karen Rich made a motion to adjourn the meeting with a second by Mitch Corbin.  The meeting was adjourned at 5:23 pm with consensus reached by the Council.
Respectfully submitted,
Sue Boggs, Office Manager

Heartland Elementary
